July 18, 2022

The Town Council of the Town of Fowler met at the Town Hall on the 18th day of July, 2022 at the hour of 6:00 P.M., for a meeting pursuant to call in accordance with the rules of the Council. The meeting was called to order by Linda Brouillette, Town Council President. On call of the roll of the members of the Council were shown to be present or absent as follows:

Present: Linda Brouillette, Steve Sorenson, Pat Claire, Jason Fisher, Mike Sanders
Also Present: Ingrid Barce, Lee Klemme, Laura Fisher, Brittany Besse, Michel Roberts, Gail
Lange.

Approval of Prior Minutes

Steve Sorenson made the motion to approve the July 5 minutes. Mike Sanders seconds. All in favor motion carried.

Unfinished Business

The Council discussed the property at 107 N Lincoln Ave. with Ingrid Barce. It was decided that they would like to move forward for demolition of the house as soon as possible. Ingrid will be working on this and the Town will be getting quotes for demolition.

Michel Roberts was present and told the Council she was attending to see if the Council had any questions regarding the Park Grant. The Park Board had decided that they would like to add a full basketball court over by the softball field. The wanted the new basketball court over by the softball field on 6th St. so that it may be easier for the Police to monitor it and less traffic than if the basketball court was near Adeway.

The property at 706 S Park Pl was discussed again and the Council has decided to have it torn down as well. Ingrid will be working on this.

Laura was present and gave the Council a spreadsheet of all the donations and expenses of the 4th of July. Between all donations and expenses, the Town paid \$4500 for the event.

Misc. Business

Sara Finley had Ordinance 2022-0718 amending the code of the Town of Fowler regarding regulation of nuisances within the Town of Fowler. Pat Claire motion to accept Ordinance 2022-0718. Jason Fisher seconds. All in favor. Motion carried.

Sara Finley had a quote from Computers made easy for a new wastewater computer. Quote is for \$1696.98. Mike Sanders motions to accept the bid. Jason Fisher seconds. All in favor. Motion carried.

Sara received an email from a company wanting to use the Fowler Pool for a commercial. Linda Brouillette looked over the email and the Council approved it.

Claims

Steve Sorenson made the motion to approve and pay all claims. Pat Claire seconds the motion. All in favor, motion carried.

Adjournment

With no further business, Linda Brouillette motions to adjourn, Pat Claire seconds the motion. All in favor motion carried.

Approved:

Linda Brouillette, Council President

Mida Brouillette

Attest:

Sara Finley, Clerk Treasurer